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Minutes of the 2013 Annual General Meeting


Held at Inspire Luton Sports Centre, Stopsley, Thursday 17th October 2013
The Chairman, Stuart Harries opened the meeting and welcomed those present, 54 members and Barry Love, representative from Myeloma UK
2. Apologies

Apologies were given for S Read, C Jeffrey, M Chew, C McLaren, B Bodsworth, P Abbitt, T Green and L Debnam.
3. Previous Minutes

Mark Sains indicated that the wrong date was printed on the minutes.

Chris McLaren asked about the ‘Track’ license required by UKA in 2013. Mark Sains indicated that this was removed due to an outcry from the athletics clubs.

Other than that, there were no matters arising from the Minutes of 2012, accepted as true record.  Proposed by H Morris. And seconded by S Cain.
4. Chairman’s Report

Once again it is my very great privilege to address you as chairman However, I would not be in this position without a lot of support and assistance, and I think that this is an appropriate time to express my thanks.
Firstly I should like to thank the committee, and the work that they put in behind the scenes to ensure that everything runs smoothly. Both personally and on behalf of the club I should like to thank Mark Sains, Tony Green, Chris McLaren, Bill Barratt, Karen Ashby, Dave Debnam, Elaine Harries, Simon Cain, Pam Abbitt and Helen Morris for all of their efforts. 
I am also extremely grateful to our team of coaches. Whether as part of the beginner’s course or for any other new runner they are also the first point of contact with the club. It is a tribute to each of them that so many of those who have expressed an interest in running with us have subsequently joined the club, and have gone on to greater achievements. However, the coaching team are there for the benefit of every member, and are always available to provide coaching sessions, advice and schedules.
Thank you too to Martin Mitchell, our resident physiotherapist. Unfortunately we cannot always avoid injuries, but Martin’s advice has been a great help to those of us unfortunate enough to have had our running interrupted.
The club website continues to update and inform members about new developments within the club, and the message board provides a well-used forum for advice and suggestions – not all of which are entirely serious. The site now also features a photo gallery that recognises the efforts of every runner who completes any marathon, and not just London. I would like to thank Dave Debnam for all of his hard work. 

Whilst running is what brings us all together, it is the social aspect of our club meetings and our support for our fellow members at events that show the true Stopsley Striders spirit.
After a short postponement, the monthly birthday socials have resumed, thanks to the hard work and efforts of a number of club members. Thank you to everyone who put forward suggestions of how these could continue.
The club also arranged transport to and from the London Marathon, and those Striders who like to combine their love of sea air and steps enjoyed their annual trip to Dorset to take part in The Beast.

Our Club Captain’s report will detail the many running feats that club members have achieved, and as ever there have been an impressive range of achievements including first races, personal bests and championship victories. 
However, the club has not just taken part in races, but has hosted them too. The Luton Marathon took place in November in and was once again a great success. Unfortunately, the long-term plans of the council which affect the start, relay changeover and finish areas have mean that the race has been postponed until such time as we can be certain that the existing course is still viable. 
We also hosted our Ladies 5k race in Wardown Park, and became more involved in the organisation of the Luton Series of races.
However, none of these events could have taken place without the hours of hard work that is required to plan and arrange them, and the efforts of all of the marshals and volunteers who selflessly give up their time to ensure that they happen I would like to personally thank everyone who did so.
The last year has been particularly difficult for a couple of our members, who experienced a terrible loss. However, during this time they were able to rely upon the support of their many friends in the club, who demonstrated constantly how much they care.
The coming year provides a great many opportunities for all of us in Stopsley Striders, and I wish you all every success in whatever you choose to do.
5. Treasurer’s Report

S Harries reported on behalf of T Green and apologised that, due to the accounts and auditing being performed voluntarily, the accounts were not available as they were only completed earlier on the 17th October 2013. The accounts will be made available at the front desk and electronically for any member to view.
S Harries indicated that the AGM would be held at a later date to ensure that this did not occur again.

M Sains stated that the membership fees (and UKA affiliation fees) would remain the same for 2014.

6. Captain’s Report – 2012–2013 Bill Barrett & Karen Ashby
2013 has been a relatively quiet year for Stopsley Striders although we know that a great many of you have achieved PB’s and have trained and raced well.  We are also proud that we have a number of County Champions in our club. Maybe part of the reason for a quieter year is due to our two big superstars, namely Chris Lamont and Louise Peters who in the past have dominated our reports. 
Unfortunately they have both been injured for most of the year. On a cheerier note Chris is back running and racing again and things look good for him, but unfortunately Louise is still on the injured list but keeps in contact with the club and is swimming regularly. She hopes to make a comeback in the future. We wish her well.
Our cross country season started in October and kept us busy until February, with our league performances giving us an average finishing position. We feel sure that we can perform much better and hope that this will be so this season. The league gets stronger and stronger each year but so can Striders. It has always pleased us to see that we have good camaraderie and large turnouts for all of our cross country league events. Over the five cross country meetings our ladies finished 4th and our men 7th with a combined position of 6th, two positions better than the previous year. Well done to Helen Morris who collected the award for 1st lady over 65 and Bill Billington for 1st man over 70 in the league.
Once again this year we managed to run 2 teams in the Southern Counties cross country but unfortunately the National Cross Country Championships in Sunderland was just too far away to field a team.    
One of our high points of the year was when Louise Peters became the first ever first claim Stopsley Strider to gain an international call up where she ran for England in Belfast in November 2012. She was a scoring member of the England gold medal winning team in the Home International Cross Country Championships. Well done Louise you deserve it!
We would like to say a big thank you and well done to Stuart and Elaine Harries and indeed to everyone who has helped out in any way with a very successful Luton Marathon in November. Everything seemed to run perfectly on the day but we are well aware that is only because of all the hard work that has gone on behind the scenes during the year. We were also pleased to see some excellent results from the race. Miriam Tedder was first lady in the County Championships, Lee Murphy was third in the County. Mark Sutton was second vet 50, Dave Hall third vet 45 and Adrian Moore was first vet 55 in the County.

February and March proved a very busy time for racing especially for everybody running marathons. Once again this year thanks to Helen Morris and Mark Sains for sorting out all the travel arrangements.
Our beginners course was once again run very successfully. A big thank you to all our coaches and helpers who put in a lot of time to ensure that our new runners gain confidence and expert advice to allow them to continue running once the course was completed.
On a personal note May was the best month for myself (Karen Ashby) as I was awarded the most unusual running prize I have ever received! Some locally grown asparagus for being the first local lady home in the Flitton Flit 5k! If anyone has received a more unusual prize let us know!
In June, 3 of our members decided for reasons best known to themselves to run a race just 69 miles long!! Mark Sains, Stuart Harries and Chris Green completed The Wall! If you want to know more about this just talk to one of them. We had a great turnout of Striders for the Vauxhall 5 miles where Striders took 5 County Championship prizes. 
It was unfortunate that for the first time in a number of years Striders lost the biathlon challenge to Putteridge.
July was heralded by our own Ladies 5k event held in Wardown Park. We only had a small turnout of ladies taking part this year and we feel that the ever popular park runs may have had a detrimental effect on this event. We would like to thank everyone who helped out in any way at this event. We appreciate all your hard work and effort.
July is always one of our busiest months for racing as well as the Ladies 5k we have 2 legs of the Vauxhall Series, The Doug Anderson 5k and the Stevenage Relays where this year our ladies and men’s Vet teams both won the County Championships. We also had an excellent turnout of 3 men’s teams and 2 ladies teams.
August is normally a quiet month for racing so it was decided this year to hold our annual Alf Brown Handicap Race during this month. A good decision it proved to be! We had one of our biggest turnouts for many years. We appreciate that many of our current members never knew Alf but for those of us who did we were delighted to see such a large turnout of Striders for a real gentleman and a true Stopsley Strider. Many thanks to Mark Sains for all his hard work in organising the handicaps and getting everybody finishing so close together.
In September we had our first male Strider International when Andy Ward represented England in the World Aqua Championships and finished in 17th place in his age category. We had three County Champions in the Leighton Buzzard 10 miles namely Jenny Griffiths, Amanda Rankin and Richard Hardy.

As we said earlier in our report we have been quieter than usual but have had a lot of success at County level and individuals have performed well for themselves. This is just as important. Success on a grand level is wonderful but that is not what our club is all about. We always have and we hope that we always will remain a friendly club who applauds every member who goes out wearing a Striders vest and does their best. That is what true running is all about and what our club is about. We are known throughout the county as a genuine friendly club and that is how we would like to remain. We do not just applaud those elite members, every member is important to us!
As we say every year if you have any problems – running ones preferably! – come and talk to us. We will do our best to solve them if we possibly can. We would like to wish everyone who is not running at the moment for whatever reason that their problems will soon be resolved and they can get back to the sport they enjoy and love.
We would like to thank the committee who as always back us and help us out with any problems and suggestions we make. We would also like to thank Martin Mitchell our resident physio who helps to keep us running if he possibly can!
All that is left for us to do is to wish everyone an injury free year and hopefully get at least one PB if that is your aim.
Thank you
7. Charity

The Striders’ nominated charity for 2012/13 was Myeloma UK, who were represented by Mr Barry Love who explained how the charity helped him and others who suffer from myeloma. My Love and John Chapman thanked the club for the final amount raised by the Stopsley Striders: £4650.96.
Striders Charity 2013/14
There were 2 nominations for the the Striders charity for 2013/14:

Thom Darby nominated the L&D neo-natal intensive care unit. Thom explained how the unit had helped his twins from an extremely early arrival. He indicated how any funds raised would help furnish and equip rooms for parents and family who are looking on as their new-borns are being treated.

Andy Ward nominated the Stroke Association. Andy explained how his aunt had suffered from a stroke which had a massive impact on all the close family. The Stroke Association would use the funds to investigate and identify causes of strokes to help prevent these events in the future.

A majority of those present voted for the Stopsley Striders charity of 2013/14: L&D neo-natal intensive care unit.
8. Club President
Martin Mitchell and Helen Morris asked about the position of President and Vice-president with respect to the committee. Stuart Harries indicated that the positions are honorary and do not indicate a committee position.
The committee proposed Helen Morris as club president. No objections were raised from the floor and a majority of those present voted for Helen Morris as president.
9. Vice President 

Dave Debnam and Dave Young were elected as Vice Presidents at the 2005 AGM, with Tony Green elected in 2010 and Chirs Mclaren elected in 2011. 

The committee propose them for re-election to these positions, due to their experience in running and for the efforts that have been put back into the club.

No objections were raised from floor, and with a unanimous show of hands, Dave Debnam, Dave Young, Tony Green and Chris Mclaren are elected as Vice Presidents for 2013/14
10. Election of New Committee

The nominations composed for the 5 officers and 9 committee members. The officers for voted for with a show of hands, but the committee positions went to a full count.

Committee for 2013/14:

Chairman:


Stuart Harries
Secretary:


Mark Sains
Treasurer:


Tony Green
Mens Captain:

Bill Barrett

Ladies Captain:

Karen Ashby

Committee members:
Simon Cain
Dave Debnam
Christopher Green
Elaine Harries
Helen Morris
Andy Ward
11. Miscellaneous

Helen Morris thanked everyone for accepting her as president.
Bill Barrett thanked Chris McLaren for all his work on the committee, especially during his tenure as secretary.

Close of Meeting

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8:40 p.m.
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